Fox Valley Workforce Development Board —
Oﬂ@'StOp Committee minutes (approved at 4/29/14 meeting)
Monday, November 4, 2013

Members present: Ms. Behringer, Mr. Mauch, Ms. Winn
Others present: Mr. Hesse, Mr. Annoye, Mr. Stelter, Mr. Turner, Ms. Reinke, Ms. Rivera, Ms.
Lemieux, Ms. Cronmiller

Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Ms. Behringer at 1:59 PM

Approval of Minutes (Action Item)
Meeting minutes from the August 5, 2013 meeting were approved first by Mr. Mauch and second
by Ms. Winn. All were in favor and motion carried.

Program Monitoring Update

Ms. Lemieux gave an update on the PY’11 program monitoring. She explained that of the
findings from PY11, the open items were all from WE, Inc. and we were not held responsible.
Great comments were received from local program liaison, Theresa Loerke that our programs
were running very smoothly. That was especially true with the youth contractor, ADVOCAP.

1% Quarter updates

a. Job Center Info — we have had 27,852 total job center visits compared with 26,655
from the same time period last year. Of those 27,852 visits, 18,351 people were in the
resource rooms alone. Great job by our resource room staff!

b. FVWDB programs
Updates were given on all One-Stop programs (including Disability Resource
Program, H1B Grant, Title 5 and DW/Adult/SRR/NEG and Youth programs). A
special note to congratulate ADVOCAP on taking over the youth program and doing
such an awesome job was made.

Oshkosh Job Center Update
Mr. Turner updated the status of the Oshkosh Job Center. We are hoping for a February 1, 2014
move-in date.

Ms. Winn will speak on behalf of the One-Stop Committee at the next full Board meeting.

Mr. Stelter addressed the committee asking for input if there were any unmet needs in the
committee member areas. Ms. Winn brought up World Relief efforts. Oshkosh has been an
intake area and there are unmet needs for those people. Mr. Stelter to take under advisement, he
also indicated that Mr. Annoye, our Disability Resource Coordinator and DVR have been
working with refugees who have disabilities.

Discussion regarding next meeting — decided it would be February 10" @ 2:00 PM
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn first by Mr. Mauch with a second from Ms. Winn. Meeting was adjourned at
3:44 PM



